## **Church of Our Mother of Divine Grace, Ballygall**

Part of the Glasnevin Grouping of Parishes

(Glasnevin, Iona Rd, Corpus Christi, Ballymun Rd & Ballygall)

# Sunday 20th October 2019 – 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Email: <u>Ballygallparish@outlook.com</u> **Parish Website** www.ballygallparish.ie

Parish Team Fr. Joseph Ryan Co-P.P: Ph 8573776

Fr. Harry Gaynor Co-P.P: Ph

8342248

Fr. Damian McNeice PC: Ph c/o 8369291

Parish Office: Ph 01 8369291 Office Hours: 9.00am to 1.00pm Daily

Ма	ss Inter	ntions Monday 21 <sup>st</sup> Octobe	r to Sui	nday 27 <sup>th</sup> October
Mon	7.25	Mary Bailey	10.00	Available
Tues	7.25	Kathleen Carden & Molly Hynes	10.00	Available
Wed	7.25	Special Intention	10.00	May Wheeler
Thurs	7.25	Special Intention	10.00	Br. Donald Kennedy
Fri	7.25	Margaret, Thomas & Betty Ryan	10.00	Available
Sat	10.00	Eileen McCormack.	Confessions available after 10.00am & 6.30pm Mass.	
	6.30pm	Months Mind Mass Eileen Hennelly, Gerard Murray, Eoin O'Maoleidigh, Reggie Clarke & Philip Chaney.		
Sun	9.00	Kathleen O'Dwyer	10.30	Agnes Hoban
	12.00	Joe Cashen, William Kelly, Mary O'Byrne, John Tyrell & daughter Angela, Darren & Ciaran Daly, Christina Brady.		

## **Recently Deceased**

Please remember the families of the late Eileen McCormack.

## World Mission Sunday (WMS)

This Sunday, 20th October, Pope Francis is asking you and every Catholic worldwide to come together in celebration of World Mission Sunday. On this very special day every Church, in every parish across our globe will give what they can, no matter how little, towards the World Mission Sunday collection. Your contribution will be used to help spread faith, hope and love by supporting overseas missionaries, many of whom work in some of the most impoverished and remote communities. This will replace the usual SHARE collection.

#### **November Annual Remembrance Mass**

November is a month when we remember all our dead. A mass for all the deceased parishioners will be held at 7.30pm on Friday 8<sup>th</sup> November. All are welcome. The Altar List of the Dead envelopes are ready to be delivered, if you are available to help distribute them, please enquire in the sacristy.

#### **Eucharistic Adoration**

Adoration takes place Tuesday and Friday morning 8.45- 9.45am and Wednesday afternoon 2pm to 4pm.

#### What can I do?

Evening of reflection and prayer on 'the Care of Our Common Home', inspired by Laudato Si on Monday 21 October at 8pm in St. Alphonsus monastery. Music led by the Dublin Diocesan Music group.

**Service of Remembrance:** The Miscarriage Association of Ireland Annual Service of Remembrance will take place on Sunday the 10<sup>th</sup> of November at 3.00pm in St Teresa's Church, Donore Avenue, off South Circular Road, Dublin 8. All parents, siblings, grandparents & anyone else affected by the loss of a baby are very welcome to attend, regardless of whether the loss was recent or long ago. It's a time to come together and remember our loved ones. For more information - Phone: 01 873 5702

### Do you want to help children reach their potential?

Barnardos are seeking extra adult volunteers, aged 55 years and older, who have lots of life experience and an enjoyment of reading, for their volunteer reading programme for primary schools based in Finglas, Dublin 11. Volunteers provide one-to-one reading sessions to children in 1st and 2nd class who need some extra help with their reading. The sessions occur 2 times a week, Monday to Thursday, at fixed set times. The volunteer will be asked to read with 2 children on each visit, which happen during primary school hours. Some of the volunteers who have worked with us have said: "It's enjoyable and very easy", "It is like reading with your grandchildren", "It's not as difficult as you might imagine!", "Children love it and feel special and you bond with the child". For more information or to register your interest in this programme please contact Suzanne, Barnardos Volunteer Service, on 01 7080431 / 086 8570112 or email volunteers@barnardos.ie

## **Skills for Accompanying Parents**

The Diocese recently carried out a survey on Sacramental Preparation. One of the key findings was the need to accompany parents who are preparing children for sacraments. A good start can be made to address this need by providing skills-based training for potential parish sacramental teams. With this in mind a course has been developed by the diocese which is based upon growing a general skill base that can be used when working with parents. For more details, please contact us in the Parish Office.